Nicola Gunn

From:

Sent: 02 October 2021 17:16

To: Planning

Subject: Application Nos 3/2021/0666 & 3/2021/0661

 Λ

External Email

This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do **NOT** click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe.

Dear planning dept.

I would like to register my opposition to the proposed united utility route through Grindleton, Chatburn and West Bradford areas, as a villager in Chatburn I'm extremely aware of the amount of traffic already passing through here and surrounding areas, if the proposed route was allowed to go ahead it would have a incredibly adverse impact on village life and local businesses, it would effect the flow of traffic, adding even more problems for school runs, crossing safety, cyclists, walkers and visitors to the area, it would also add a higher risk to the vulnerable (pensioners, children and disabled folk) I'm led to believe it may be up to 13 trucks an hour between 7am and 7pm, that would be 156 trucks a day for 6 or 7 days a week for at least 6 years, over 12 months alone there would be heading towards 50 thousand trucks, that much EXTRA traffic would have a massive impact on the local area, surely a far better solution would be to build an access road which would be used for any future improvements and maintenance work on the Haweswater pipeline. I am therefore in favour of Route 2 and a bridge being built across the river.

Yours Hopefully